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September 4, 2018
 
Dear Friends,
 
It’s good to be back home after a wonderful 10 days of vacation in the mountains of New Hampshire.  Lots of hiking and reading, some swimming and many hours of standing in the forests with the trees and mountain streams, looking at the sky, feeling the wind - looking, listening and feeling what one often does not in the usual hectic days.  Despite the hot, humid weather (again?!), I am grateful to be with you as we begin our new program year at Second Baptist.
 
The Great Courses will NOT be meeting this week as scheduled as the Parlor is still not “ready for occupation” with the repairs going on in and around the building.  Our first gathering of the new-year will be on Wednesday, September 19th at 9:30 pm. 
 
Suffield on the Green is this Saturday and Sunday, September 8th and 9th.  We’re still looking for more volunteers.  If you would like to help out, please contact Peg Carr or the church office – office@secondbaptistsuffield.org.  It’s fun.  You meet many interesting new people and old friends helping out at the SBC booth, and it’s supposed to be much cooler!
 
The Hot Cat Jazz Band will be leading the music portion of our worship service on Sunday, September 16th at 10:00 am.  The Sanctuary Choir will be singing, as I hope everyone gathered will be, as well.  It’s always an uplifting, spirited time.  Invite friends, family, neighbors and others to join us.
 
2018 marks the 200th anniversary of the change in the Connecticut Constitution to the Standing Order, marking the official beginning of the separation of church and state guarding religious liberty for all, without regard to religion.  On Saturday, October 6th at 2:00 pm, Second Baptist Church and First Baptist Church are co-sponsoring a lecture the Reverend Dr. Gerald Priest on the contributions of the Reverend Asahel Morse of First Baptist Church, and his lifetime efforts to change the CT laws.  All are welcome!
 
Worship this Sunday will be back in the Sanctuary at Second Baptist Church.  The Sanctuary Choir will sing “Come Praise the Lord” by Drennan, and Larry Peters will sing a solo, “What a Wonderful World.”  The last several weeks, I’ve been thinking about Jesus’ approach to life and his ministry, reading the Gospels with this in mind.  And I’ve been re-discovering many interesting aspects of his way of doing things and his way of communicating the primary message of the kingdom of God, a way of compassion, love, justice, peace and inclusion.  

I’ll be looking at several of these approaches of Jesus’ in the weeks to come.  This week, it will be how Jesus usually met people on the road, in people’s everyday lives. If you have the time, read the Gospel of Mark in which he is constantly on the move.
 
On vacation, I did a lot of reading and one book – an excellent one, “The New Cosmic Story” – is very academic.  For me, it is exciting and puts much together for me in my understanding of the breakthroughs in science of the last 100 years and my faith.  But it can be very “heavy,” in terms of intellectual understanding.  And so, I very much appreciate the following poem by Mary Oliver, “The World I Live In.”
 
“I have refused to live
locked in the orderly house of
     reasons and proofs.
The world I live in and believe in
is wider than that.  And anyway,
    what’s wrong with Maybe?
You wouldn’t believe what once or
twice I have seen.  I’ll just
     tell you this: 
only if there are angels in your head will you
     ever, possibly, see one.”
 
Peace be with you.
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